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Seven Dutch companies have been penalised for corruption relating to the United Nations Oil-for-Food Programme. The seven companies have to pay a total of 1.3 million euros in fines, as well as forfeiting the profits generated from the contracts. The pharmaceutical Organon has received the highest penalty.

The programme was established in 1995 to allow Iraq, whose ordinary citizens were suffering as a result of economic sanctions, to sell oil on the world market in exchange for food, medicine and other humanitarian needs. But through smuggling and kickbacks, the Hussein regime received millions of dollars in illicit funds. 

The Dutch Public Prosecutor's Office begun an investigation into the seven companies in question in 2006, following information from the UN. The Dutch concerns admit making improper payments to the Iraqi government in order to obtain contracts. By inflating the price of the contracts before submitting them to the UN for approval, the companies were able to secure money for kickbacks to Saddam Hussein's government.
